


The first newsletter of the 21st Century!


It’s not only the first newsletter (yes, we skipped the January edition due to the proximity of the holidays) but it’s the start of the ninth year of the newsletter as well! That’s a lot of writing.  It’s hard to believe it’s been eight years since the first edition.

Apparatus Issues
As everyone should know by now, the new aerial is in and is being slowly put into service.  The initial “train the trainer” trainings have already been held with a successful turnout.  We are still waiting on some of the loose equipment to arrive and be mounted.  The radio system was just installed last week and is now working.  The truck is due to go to FDIC the last week of February and then be placed in official service on March 7th.  Minimum staffing for an Aerial response will be 3 firefighters.

No news on the new grass rig this month.  We are still waiting the outcome of the ambulance situation before making any further decisions.

The Jeep now has an electric battery warmer installed for use during the winter months. Please keep it plugged in when outside.

The two cabinet doors on Engine 52 have been replaced and are awaiting re-decaling.  This should be done in the upcoming weeks.

Since the printing of the last newsletter, the new boat trailer has been put into service.  It is capable of transporting both boats.  It is currently placed in the barn at Station 51 and can be pulled by Tactical 51 or Battalion 5.  Take a look at it if you haven’t seen it yet.  Great job to all those who spent the many hours putting it together.

Station Issues

No new news on the sewer project at Station 51.

Due to the construction of the new office building next to Station 52 and the partial filling of the overflow pond, it has been recommended to hold off on the sinking of the concrete piers on the south bay wall.  It has been recommended that we just “watch” the cracks and monitor them for an increase in width.  After a period of time, it can then be determined whether or not we need to use the piers.

No new news on the Station 53 project.  Things are still moving forward and we’re still expecting to break ground sometime in April.

Training Issues

No training issues this month.

General Operations

The Annual Award’s Banquet has been re-scheduled for Saturday, February 19th, 2000 at 6:30 pm at Valle Vista.  Dinner will be served at 7:00pm.  It was re-scheduled due to the snowstorm last week.

We recently experienced some criminal activity at Station 51 involving an attempted break-in into the Quartermaster closet.  The attempt left numerous clues as to who did it but we need more information.  If anyone knows any information, please report it anonymously (if necessary) to any Chief Officer.  Remember, anyone caught  involved in this sort of activity will most likely be immediately released from the department.

$100,000 BIF update.  Has been approved.  Will be used to purchase an additional Tahoe (to replace B5), Power Point projector, ten sets of gear, new grass rig, and antennas to connect station computers via radio system.

Anyone interested in helping with next year’s Strawberry Festival should plan on attending a meeting on Sunday, February 13th at Station 51 starting at 7pm.  If you will not be able to attend, see Marian Hart or Dana Alexander from the Auxiliary if you would still like to otherwise participate in the planning.

Chief Officers have been instructed to only respond on calls that are applicable under current SOG’s and policies (i.e. working incidents, as safety officer, etc)  Also, only apparatus that are dispatched are to respond on calls.  No freelancing.  The only exception will be support units on working incidents after requesting permission from incident command.

We will be conducting the next hiring process starting in March.  If you know someone interested in applying, be sure they pick up an application as soon as possible.

Paul Kite has been elected to the position of Board President of the Fire Protection District Board.  Butch Sutton will assume the Vice President spot.  Congratulations to both!

If you have any changes to your selected beneficiary’s, see Kim for a change form.

Also, if you need to make any changes to your tax withholding status, now is the time to do it.  If you are unsure what you should do, you can visit the government’s website for more information.  Follow the links on the www.irs.gov  website for a worksheet.  See Kim for a W-4 form to make the official changes.

I am beginning to work on the 2000 policy updates.  There are quite a few this year, so it will take some time.  Last year it took two months.  If you would like to see a policy change, now would be the time to make the recommendation.  Jot your ideas down and submit it to any Chief Officer.

Vision Insurance is available to part-time employees and can be payroll deducted.  See Kim for more information or to sign up.

Did you know……..

· That the San Francisco cable cars are the only mobile National Monuments?

· The only 15 letter word that can be spelled without repeating a letter is “UNCOPYRIGHTABLE”?

Did you Notice?

· The new deck on the back of Station 51?  It was installed a few weeks ago to replace the deteriorating one.

· That Teotwawni didn’t happen?  Thanks to we who prepared.

Birthdays

January, 2000

1/6  Scott Alexander

1/8  Mike Shoemaker

1/13  Jon Cook

1/28  Brian McRoberts

1/29  Jeff Campbell

1/30  Amanda Sodrell

2/2  Bob Cesnik

2/4  Chief Mike Dutton

2/6  Angie Kerry

2/7  John Hawkins

2/9  Kim Clawson

2/10  Jason Tibbetts

2/13  Division Chief Eric Brown

2/16  Gary Borden

2/22  Mike Phillips

2/26  Lieutenant Jeff Wilson

2/27  Kevin Johnson

HAPPY BIRTHDAY!

- That’s it for this month – Be safe, Scott
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